
Board of Health
Agenda

Date: July 29, 2020
Time: 2:00 PM
Location:

AGENDA ITEMS

1. Administrative
BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA
 
Date: Wednesday, July 29, 2020
Time: 2:00pm
Location: Conducted by Remote Participation
 
In accordance with the Governor’s Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.
L. c. 30A, § 20 relating to the COVID-19 emergency, the July 29, 2020 public meeting of the Arlington
Board of Health shall be physically closed to the public to avoid group congregation. The meeting shall
instead be held virtually using Zoom.
 
Public access to this meeting shall be provided in the following manner:
Real-time public comment can be addressed to the Board of Health utilizing the Zoom virtual meeting
software for remote participation. This application will allow attendees to request an opportunity for
public comment, and allow the Board Chair to grant attendees the opportunity for public comment.
Attendees can use either phone or computer to participant in the meeting. Public comment can also be
sent in advance of the meeting by emailing the Board of Health at boh@town.arlington.ma.us by no later
than 5pm on July 28, 2020.  Submitted public comment will be read into the record at the appropriate
points in the meeting.
 
Zoom Login instructions:
Instructions and the meeting link for this specific meeting can be found on the Board's agenda and
minutes page or on the Town's meeting calendar. The meeting registration information is listed below.
When attendees enter the meeting, they will be placed into a virtual waiting room. Attendees will be
admitted into the meeting from the waiting room at the start of the meeting.
 
Please register in advance for this meeting:
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwtfuipqzMuGdPCi4f6T_k7NqAetGnNXkdF
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting.
 
 
Agenda Items

2. Acceptance of Meeting Minutes from June 24, 2020

3. COVID-19 Situational Update

https://www.mass.gov/doc/order-suspending-certain-provision-of-open-meeting-law/download
file:///E:/esullivan@town.arlington.ma.us
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/communications-center/calendar/-curm-6/-cury-2020
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwtfuipqzMuGdPCi4f6T_k7NqAetGnNXkdF


4. Public Health Nurse Update

5. HEARING:
Keeping of Hens - 10 Daniels Street

6. DISCUSSION:
Plastic Bag Ban

7. UPDATES:
Environmental Health

8. UPDATES:
Restaurants

PUBLIC COMMENT

Adjourn



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes from June 24, 2020

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material 062420_Minutes_Board_of_Health.pdf 06242020 Minutes Board of Health



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Board of Health  
Minutes  

 
Date: June 24, 2020 
Time: 2:00 PM 
Location: Conducted by Remote Participation  
Attendance: 
 
AGENDA ITEMS 
 
1. Administrative  

BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA 
 

In accordance with the Governor’s Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting 
Law, G. L. c. 30A, § 20 relating to the COVID-19 emergency, the June 24, 2020 public 
meeting of the Arlington Board of Health shall be physically closed to the public to avoid 
group congregation. The meeting shall instead be held virtually using Zoom. 

 
Public access to this meeting shall be provided in the following manner:  
Real-time public comment can be addressed to the Board of Health utilizing the Zoom virtual 
meeting software for remote participation. This application will allow attendees to request an 
opportunity for public comment, and allow the Board Chair to grant attendees the opportunity for 
public comment. Attendees can use either phone or computer to participant in the meeting. Public 
comment can also be sent in advance of the meeting by emailing the Board of Health at 
boh@town.arlington.ma.us by no later than 5pm on June 23, 2020. Submitted public comment 
will be read into the record at the appropriate points in the meeting. 

 
Zoom Login instructions:  
Instructions and the meeting link for this specific meeting can be found on the Board's agenda and 
minute’s page or on the Town's meeting calendar. The meeting registration information is listed 
below. When attendees enter the meeting, they will be placed into a virtual waiting room. 
Attendees will be admitted into the meeting from the waiting room at the start of the meeting. 

 
Please register in advance for this meeting: 
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYsduqrpzgjH9fN555RQ-UA5BvuGF5MS1aa 

 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting. 
 
 

https://www.mass.gov/doc/order-suspending-certain-provision-of-open-meeting-law/download
https://www.mass.gov/doc/order-suspending-certain-provision-of-open-meeting-law/download
https://www.mass.gov/doc/order-suspending-certain-provision-of-open-meeting-law/download
https://www.mass.gov/doc/order-suspending-certain-provision-of-open-meeting-law/download
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://www.arlingtonma.gov/town-governance/all-boards-and-committees/board-of-health/agendas-minutes
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYsduqrpzgjH9fN555RQ-UA5BvuGF5MS1aa


 

Director Natasha Waden provided the following opening statement.  Thank you for joining the 
meeting today. Consistent with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the Open 
Meeting Law and allowing us to adhere to social distancing requirements during the Covid-19 crisis, 
this Town of Arlington Board of Health meeting is being held virtually via Zoom for audio and video 
participation of Board Members and the public. 
 
Guidelines, controls, and procedures for conducting the virtual meeting were provided to ensure that 
the meeting is safe and effective. Confirmation was made that all members and persons anticipated 
on the June 24, 2020 agenda were present and had audio and visual capabilities. 
 
Director Waden continued her statements by informing all participants that in order to mitigate the 
transmission of the COVID-19 Virus, the Town of Arlington has been advised and directed by the 
Commonwealth to suspend public gatherings, and as such, the Governor’s Order suspends the 
requirement of the Open Meeting Law to have all meetings in a publicly accessible physical 
location. Further, all members of public bodies are allowed and encouraged to participate remotely. 
 
The Order allows public bodies to meet entirely remotely so long as reasonable public access is 
afforded so that the public can follow along with the deliberations of the meeting. 
 
Ensuring public access does not ensure public participation unless such participation is required by 
law. This meeting will have 2 public comment periods during the meeting during which members of 
the public will be able to provide comments to the Board. If you would like to comment during the 
public comment period, please use the "Raise Hand" function if on a computer, or "Dial *9" if on the 
phone. When your name or phone number is called, and you are unmuted, please state your name 
and provide your comment. All attendees will be afforded 3 minutes for any comments. 
 
For this meeting, the Board of Health is convening by telephone and computer conference via Zoom 
as posted on the Town’s Website identifying how the public may join. 
 
As the meeting facilitator, Kylee Sullivan will be the only participant sharing their screen. Board 
Members and Department Staff may be participating by video conference. Accordingly, please be 
aware that other folks may be able to see you. Anything that you broadcast may be captured by the 
recording. 
 
All of the materials for this meeting are available on the Novus Agenda dashboard, and it was 
recommended that Board Members and the public follow the agenda as posted on Novus unless 
otherwise noted. Similarly, members of the public are encouraged to provide written public 
comments, but should understand that not all participants, nor all Board Members, will be able to 
see any written comments during the course of this meeting. 
 
Director Waden reviewed some ground rules for effective and clear conduct of our business and to 
ensure accurate meeting minutes. 
 
Marie Walsh Condon, the Board Chair, will introduce each agenda item. After the item is presented, 
she will go down the list of Board Members, inviting each by name to provide any comment, 
questions, or motions. Please hold comments or questions until your name is called and you are 
unmuted.  For any response, please wait until the Chair yields the floor to you, and state your name 
before speaking. 
 
Finally, each vote taken during this meeting will be conducted by roll-call vote. 
 
For anyone who speaks during today’s meeting please remember to speak clearly in a way that 
helps generate accurate minutes. 



 

When you entered this meeting, you were automatically muted. During this meeting you will be 
unmuted individually as needed. These controls are in place to ensure that today's meeting is safe 
and effective. At this time, I would like to confirm that all members and persons anticipated on 
today’s agenda are present and can hear me. 
 
Board Members, when I call your name and unmute you, please respond in the affirmative.  

1. Marie Walsh Condon, Present 
2. Kevin Fallon, Present 
3. Ken Kohlberg, Present 

 
Health Department staff, please respond in the affirmative when I call your name and unmute you. 

1. Kylee Sullivan, Present 
2. Pat Martin, Present 
3. Jessica Kerr, Present 
4. Laura Munsey, Present 
5. Emily Sullivan, Present 

 
Are there any additional Applicants and Representatives, here regarding today’s hearings? 

1. Anne Chen – Keeping of Hens Applicant, Present 
 
Thank you everyone. 
 
 
2. Acceptance of Meeting Minutes from June 10, 2020 
 
Marie Walsh Condon – No Comments 
Kevin Fallon – No Comments 
Kenneth Kohlberg – No Comments 
 
Dr. Kevin Fallon made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Kenneth Kohlberg, to approve the 
June 10, 2020 minutes as submitted. 
 
Marie Walsh Condon - Aye 
Kevin Fallon - Aye 
Kenneth Kohlberg - Aye 
 
Vote:  Approved 3-0 (Unanimous) 
 
 
3. COVID-19 Situational Update 
 
Director Natasha Waden stated she continues to meet daily at noon with Leadership Group, which 
includes the Town Manager, Deputy Town Manager, Planning Department, Human Resources 
Director, DPW Director, Recreation Director, Police Chief, Fire Chief, as well as the Public 
Information Officer. Updates are provided, and upcoming changes and policies are discussed.  As 
of yesterday there were 304 positive cases of COVID-19 with another 17 probable cases.  Director 
Waden stated “Probable Cases” are representative of antibody testing.  Nurse Kerr stated the state 
reports the data by confirmed (which is a positive PCR test) and probable (which is a positive 
antibody test).  Town data now mirrors the states data.   
 
Director Waden stated, as of Monday we have entered Phase 2/Step 2 of the Governors Phased 
Re-opening Plan.  Step two allows for indoor dining (with restrictions), personal care establishments 



 

including nails, massage, bodyworks, and body art/tattoo.  Additionally, building/office occupancy 
has gone from 25% to 50%.   
 
The Health Department is currently permitting camps and working on permits.  To date, the 
Department has permitted 1 camp, and working with several other applicants.  Staff are also 
working with permitting semi-public pools. Only 1 pool is expected to open in the next week or so 
which is Winchester Country Club.  Many complexes has stated it is too difficult for pools to be open 
under the current requirements. 
 
Early child care establishments have reached out to Health Department, and staff will be working 
with them to answer questions and concerns regarding their opening, and requirements.   
 
Additionally, the staff is gearing up and getting ready for flu season.  COVID cases have been 
lowering, and the staff continues to work with other departments to open up town services.   
 
4. Public Health Nurse Updates 
 
Director Waden yielded the floor to Public Health Nurse Jessica Kerr, who had no additional 
comments.  
 
5. Hearing:  Keeping of Hens Permit Application:  8 Menotomy Rocks Drive 
 
Inspector Kylee Sullivan introduced Anne Chen who will be representing herself for the keeping of 
hens permit application that was submitted for 8 Menotomy Rocks Drive.   Inspector Sullivan 
reported everything submitted is in compliance to the town’s by-law.  All abutters have been notified 
of the Board of Health Zoom meeting.  She also has verified that the applicant has successfully 
completed a “raising of chickens course”.  She reported a pre-operational inspection was completed 
on June 3rd, and is in compliance with all health requirements.  Inspector Sullivan stated it is a 
wonderful coop, which has been built well, and would prevent rodent activity.   
 
Anne Chen – Thanked the Board for having her participate in the meeting.  She stated she has 
been working really hard on the coop to make it compliant to the town’s specifications, and their 
family has been learning as much as they can about caring for chickens.  Not only have abutters 
been notified, but they have also checked verbally with their neighbors and all were in agreement 
with their desire to proceed.  Anne reported she has 2 daughters, whom after visiting a farm fell in 
love with the chickens, and collecting chicken eggs.  They have researched the prospect of raising 
chickens at their home since the fall, and decided it would be possible.  They are very excited about 
this venture.  She reported they are aware of the predators in the area, and took as many actions 
and precautions as possible to build a safe coop.  She stated the entire family got to participate in 
the design and preparation.   
 
Board Chair, Dr. Marie Walsh Condon stated she had no further questions or concerns. 
 
Dr. Kevin Fallon stated it looks like this has been thoroughly researched and they did a great job. 
 
Mr. Ken Kohlberg stated it is a very tight application.  Also, it looks like a deluxe and beautiful coop.   
 
A recommendation was made by Inspector Kylee Sullivan to approve the application based on the 
materials submitted. 
 
Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Kenneth Kohlberg, which was seconded by Dr. Kevin Fallon to 
approve the Keeping of Hens Permit for 8 Menotomy Rocks Drive contingent upon final site 
inspection by the Health Department. 



 

 
A roll call vote was taken: 
 
Dr. Marie Walsh Condon - Approve 
Dr. Kevin Fallon – Approve 
Mr. Kenneth Kohlberg - Approve 
 
Vote:  3-0 in favor of the motion (Unanimous) 
 
 
6. Discussion:  Board of Health Meeting Schedule 
 
Dr. Marie Walsh Condon requested the July 8th meeting be cancelled.  An additional meeting was 
confirmed for Wednesday, July 29th at 2:00 pm 
 
 
7. Updates:  Environmental 
 
Inspector Pat Martin stated that we are now in Phase 2, Step 2 of the Governor’s re-opening plan.  
He stated that Fidelity House Camp has been permitted and that he has a handful of other camp 
applications that are in-process.  He also stated that the Medford Boat Club is opening its Bathing 
Beach.  Inspector Martin further stated that the Arlington Reservoir will not be opening this summer; 
however, the Spray Pool at Thompson school does have plans to open with safety protocols and 
procedures in place. 
 
Inspector Martin also stated that there has been an uptick in rodent activity.  Due to COVID-19, 
private property assessments have been temporarily suspended.  Residents are being referred to 
the town’s health department website for information and guidance, and staff are available to 
answer individual questions or provide assistance over the phone.   
 
 
8. Updates:  Restaurants 
 
Temporary Outside Seating - 7 applications have been received and currently there have been 2 
approvals (Jimmy’s and Adventure Pub).  The Health Department is awaiting additional information 
from other applicants, and Kickstand Café and will be inspected by the end of the week.   
 
Tango will be closing at the end of the month. 
 
 
9. Public Comment - None 
 
Motion to Adjourn made by Dr. Kevin Fallon, which was seconded by Mr. Kenneth Kohlberg. 
 
Vote made by roll-call. 
 
Dr. Marie Walsh Condon – Aye 
Dr. Kevin Fallon – Aye 
Mr. Kenneth Kohlberg – Aye 
 
Approved 3-0 (Unanimous) 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Keeping of Hens - 10 Daniels Street

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material 10_Daniels_St_Hens.pdf 10 Daniels Street



 

 

 

 
MEMO 

To:  Board of Health Members 
From: Kylee Sullivan, Health Compliance Officer  
Date: July 17, 2020 
RE: Keeping of Hens Request at 10 Daniels St 

 
Sandra and Sarah Zuckerman, and Francis Brew-Smith, submitted a Keeping of Hens Site Plan 
Review Application for 10 Daniels St on June 2, 2020. The property’s dwelling is a two-family 
structure owned by the applicants. The property has four abutters. Abutters were notified by 
the applicants of their intent to keep hens via certified mail. The letters notified the abutters of 
a Board of Health hearing to be held on July 29, 2020 at 2:00pm.  
 
The attached application provided by the applicants illustrates that all distance requirements 
set forth in the Town Bylaw are satisfied; the coop’s proposed location does not violate the six 
feet minimum distance from all property lines. The materials submitted included all necessary 
components of the site plan application. A site walk was conducted on July 9, 2020 to verify the 
proposed location of the coop/pen and the structure. Please note, the structure is already 
constructed on the property and 6 hens are being kept.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town of Arlington 
Department of Health and Human Services 

Office of the Board of Health 
27 Maple Street 

Arlington, MA 02476 
Tel: (781) 316-3170 
Fax: (781) 316-3175  



10 Daniels St Site Walk Pictures 

 

 

 

 

























Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Plastic Bag Ban
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